

Headteacher: **James Lamb**Deputy Headteacher: **Fay Crellen**Deputy Headteacher: **Martin Atkinson**

2nd December 2024

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to introduce myself as the interim headteacher at Tiverton High School. I'm looking forward to supporting the leadership of the school and governors to ensure we build on what is great about Tiverton High School, as well as move forward to ensure this is a school the whole community can be proud of.

I believe education should ensure every child receives the highest standards of education and care. My commitment is to work tirelessly to ensure that our school continues to provide an environment where all students can thrive academically, socially and emotionally.

My expectations of our students are simple; every child to work hard, be kind and aim high. Every adult and young person in the school has a responsibility to contribute to creating a happy, safe and purposeful learning environment. I will give assemblies this week to all year groups outlining these expectations in more detail. What they will all get in return is an unwavering commitment to their education and a desire for every one of them to leave here ready to start adulthood and lead happy and prosperous lives.

To share more about myself, the Blackdown Education Partnership, and our vision for the school, I would like to invite you to a parent meeting on Wednesday, 11 December at 6:30pm. This will be an excellent opportunity for us to get to know each other, and for you to voice any concerns or suggestions you may have.

I am looking forward to supporting the leadership team and working together to make Tiverton High School the best it can be.

Your\$\sincerely

Mr J Lamb Headteacher

Tiverton High School

Bolham Road, Tiverton, Devon, EX16 6SQ

T: 01884 256655

E: admin@tiverton.devon.sch.uk **W:** www.tiverton.devon.sch.uk